09/19/2019
Belle Plaine Community Center
7:00PM

At 7:00pm Alvin Bartz Town Chairman called to order the monthly board meeting for September.
Present for roll call were Alvin Bartz, Harold Polzin, Dennis Thornton, Kristine Vomastic Clerk, Kay Kristof
Treasurer was absent.

There were 3 citizens present.

Alvin stated that equalized values should be good because they have gone down. He then opened it up
to public comments.

Public Comments:

Wade Wisnefske stated that on the new property he had bought from the Sanitary District which is the
north piece, he will be putting in a 10-foot fire lane for safety reasons.

Corey Retzlaff talked about drive ways and roads that need to be trimmed to allow emergency vehicles
to get in. Corey a volunteer EMT and his brother Mark who is a volunteer fire fighter, will put together a
list of driveways that need attention and the Clerk will send a letter to the people who own the
driveways.

Alvin said on that note he had talked to the Shawano County Health department and they will be
contacting the state concerning the conditions at the Cloverleaf Trailer Park.

Clerk’s Report:

The Clerk read the minutes from the August 12 board meeting. Dennis Thornton made a motion to
accept the minutes as read, seconded by Harold Polzin, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

Chairman’s Report:

Alvin Bartz stated that our building project has been started and we are ready to pour the concrete. We
will need to meet with the electric/gas company. We will be purchasing a generator for the new
building.

Alvin stated that Matt Mroszek who does brush treatment for the town has a brush head on a machine
and will help the town with cleanup of trees.

Alvin talked about how the fair went this year. He said the Fire mans stand will need some updates. He
also stated that $32,000 was taken in this year.

Supervisor’s Report:



Dennis mentioned that the newsletter is ready to go out, we will see how the people respond to the
survey in the letter on ATV and UTV traffic on the town’s roads.

Dennis gave an update on the Gibson Island planting, he stated that Joy Krubsack and her volunteers are
ready to start. There will be some expenses and that they will need to come out of the grant money.

Treasurer’s Report:
The board went over the report that had been left by Kay. There was no motion to approve the report.

Harold Polzin made a motion to adjourn, Dennis Thornton made a second. All in favor, none opposed.

Motion carried.

Adjourned at 8:22 PM



